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Next Meeting

President’s Corner

My fellow Sportsmen,

Sorry for the late newsletter.
IT IS MY FAULT AND MINE ALONE.
I will not make excuses and will do my best to make 
up for it.
We, you and I, are “BLUE GRASS”! Blue Grass is 
also the past members who came before us.
I know that there are many of our members who 
don’t know or understand that this club is the Pre-
mier Sportsmen’s Club in the state. I didn’t under-
stand that myself until I became involved with the 
League of KY Sportsmen representing this club. As 
I still represent this club in the LKS and other or-
ganizations, I can verify that we are as prominent 
as we have been in my 13 years of service to this 
club. The club is very fortunate to have had great 
people involved in the past and we still have great 
people involved now. This membership owes a big 
pat on the back to Rick Allen, Rolly Beers, Dan 
Fister, Earl Mewhorter and Jeff Jones for the “cur-
rent” dedicated service in representing Blue Grass 
to the LKS. 

You are “BLUE GRASS”!
Hope to see you at the club! (With a guest)!
At Your Service,
Greg Delabar
president@bgslinc.com

ROLL CALL

1.	MEMBERS PRESENT:  Delabar, Hager, Blackburn, Jacobs, Kass, 
MeWhorter, Morgan, Maness Bowman, West, Inman, Combs, 
Gehlbach, Martin, Pinkston, Mulcahy
MEMBERS ABSENT: Burke, Burgess, Cox, Piotrowski, Tester, 
Fister, McClannahan, Steel, Garrett, Lyons, Barnes, Sanders, 
Ore
STAFF PRESENT: O’Neill and Riffell
President Greg Delabar called the meeting to order at 7:10 p.m.  

Secretary Hager called the roll and a quorum was present.   

2.	READING OF MINUTES

Motion #1 by Shaeffer, second by Bowman to dispense with 
reading the minutes and accept as written.   Motion carried 
unanimously.

3.	SECRETARY’S REPORT – Secretary Hager stated there was 
no report.

4.	TREASURER’S REPORT

President Delabar presented the Treasurer’s Report.  Motion 
#2 by Bowman, second by Maness to accept the Treasurers 
Report as presented.  Motion carried unanimously.  

5.	OPERATIONS MANAGER REPORT

Ben Riffell, Operations Manager reported on the improvements 
to the General Purpose Range.  Mr. Riffell also reported that 
there was another timber harvest last month and there is 
timber for sale.  Mr. Riffell also reported that the 2006 tobacco 
allotment of $16, 052 has been received.
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6.  PRESIDENT’S REPORT
President Delabar noted that he has met with the Clubhouse 
and Lodge committee and operations personnel to outline an 
aggressive campaign to clean up the general purpose range.  
President Delabar stated that improvements should be visible 
very soon.  President Delabar also noted that a member had 
complained about smoking in the clubhouse during meetings.  
President Delabar apologized for not enforcing this rule and 
stated he will be enforcing it at future meetings.  

       
 7.  COMMITTEE REPORTS

Clubhouse and Lodge.     Claude Jacobs noted that the 
bathrooms at the clubhouse, the clubhouse and foyer are being 
painted.   President Delabar noted that the guest pass kiosk 
is up so that you can obtain a guest pass if operations is not 
available.    
Constitution and Bylaws   No report.  Terry Morgan noted that 
the definition of an “open event” is not provided in the handbook 
or constitution and should be added.    President Delabar stated 
that the Farm Committee and Wildlife and Natural Resources 
Committee would be combined.
Finance.    President Delabar reported that on March 21, 2006 at 
7 p.m. there would be a 6-month review of the budget including 
the capital requests.  
Security.  Mike Kass noted that the Infractions Voice Box has 
not been installed but will be installed soon.
Front Gate
Mike Kass reported that the arm has been installed on the gate 
and a computer chip is being shipped.  Mr. Kass stated that 
the new cards that have been purchased will work and that he 
will be testing the system during the upcoming weekend.  Mr. 
Kass stated that the new cards would be issued at the General 
Membership Meeting on Tuesday pending testing.  Mr. Kass 
stated that there would be at least a 30-day grace period before 
the gate will be closed.  Mr. Kass stated that the Security 
Committee would be determining the issue on access before the 
next Board meeting.  Dr. Blackburn stated that each division 
should submit their access needs to the Security Committee 
by March 7, 2006.   
Motion  #3 by Pinkston, second by Jacobs to establish a list 
of volunteers from within the body of general membership 
to serve as a range officer for a predetermined period of 
time (e.g. 4 to 8 hours) on the weekend to be directed and 
overseen by the Security Committee.  Volunteers would not be 
compensated.  There was much discussion by the Board on this 
motion.  Motion was withdrawn.
President Delabar stated that he would like to see the changes 
he mentioned in his report made at the General Purpose Range 
before having a member or employee assigned to the range.  
President Delabar stated that the membership needs to be 
educated on the rules of the ranges.  
Motion #4 by Blackburn, second by Morgan to instruct each 
Division to have an introduction to their venue each quarter 
and schedule with the training committee.  Motion passed 
unanimously.
Wildlife Committee  Ben Riffell reported that 5000 sapling 
trees have been purchased and planted.  Mr. Riffell also 
reported that Boy Scout Troop 98 will be performing a 
Forestry and Service Project on March 17th and 18th. 
Motion#5 by Mulcahy, second by Blackburn to authorize the 
Skeet and Sporting Clays Division to harvest 4-7 ash tress 
and 2-4 oak trees down range of the shooting stations to 
prevent shot damage and ricochet hazards.  The trees to be 
harvested will be used by the main club at the discretion.  
Motion passed unanimously.
Farm   Terry Hager stated that some hay and timber have been 
sold this month.  Mr. Hager stated that the Farm Committee 
would like to purchase steers in April.      
Membership.   President Delabar announced that during the 

Boat Show 25 new members signed up.  President 
Delabar also reported on the results of the Incentive 
Program to date.  President Delabar stated that the 
membership committee is in need of members to assist 
with the newsletter and member orientation.   

Youth.  President Delabar reported that the Youth calendar is 

available on the kiosk.    
Training Committee.  Brenn Combs stated that an instructor 

application forms are needed so that instructors for 
the classes can be approved.  The Board approved 
Mike Pinkston as an instructor for the Conceal Carry 
Weapons Class on March 18, 2006 at the clubhouse. 

Trails . Steve Martin submitted proposed rules for the trails 
committee and asked for suggestions or additions.    
Motion #6 by Martin, second by Jacobs to allow 
guest with a member and after the guest pass fee 
is paid to horseback ride on approved trails.  Motion 
passed unanimously.

Technology Committee .    Richard Gehlbach reported that 
they are working on getting DSL Service for Skeet 
and Sporting Clays Division.  

OLD BUSINESS
1,  Newsletter.  President Delabar stated that John Ruland 	

		  will be helping with the newsletter and  encouraged Board 	
		  members to provide input  with the newsletter.

2.  Shotgun Venue.  Robbie Mulcahy updated the Board on 	
		  the new skeet and sporting clays stations.

3.  July 4 – General Meeting.  President Delabar stated that 
he needed guidance on whether to hold the general meeting 
on July 4th and have a celebration similar to the homecoming 
celebration last year.

  

8.  NEW BUSINESS
1.	 Defibrillator presentation March 7th General Meeting.  

President Delabar noted that Judge Neal Cassidy and 
Wendell Hatfield would be presenting the BGSL with a 
portable defibrillator next week at the General Membership 
meeting.  President Delabar stated the Wendell Hatfield’s 
department would provide training on the use of the 
machine.  

2.	 Signage Expense up to $3,000 – President Delabar 
requested expenditure of up to $3,000 on signs.  Motion 
#7 by Maness, second by Shafer to spend up to $3,000 
on signage.  Motion passed unanimously.

3.	 Henry Clay High School ROTC.  President Delabar stated 
that Rick Allen is requesting that the Henry Clay High 
School ROTC be allowed use of the Delabar Lodge to build 
a confidence Course and  the use of the lodge would be fee 
exempt.  Motion #8 by Bowman, second by Maness to 
approve Henry Clay High School ROTC use of the Delabar 
Lodge on March 25, 2006 fee exempt.  Motion passed 
unanimously.

4.	 Boy Scout Troop #473 and Boy Scout Troop #98 – Motion 
#9 by Maness, second by Pinkston to allow BSA Troop 
#473 the use of the camp grounds – fee exempt on 
March 11 and 12th and BSA Troop #98 approval to do 
a forestry and service project on March 17th and 18th.  
Steve Martin noted that a trail ride is proposed for March 
11 and may be a conflict.  Motion passed unanimously.  

5.	 Ky District Fish and Wildlife Resources Instructor 
Workshops.  President Delabar stated that George 
Mountjoy has requested the use of the Main Clubhouse 
and Delabar Lodge for an Instructor Workshop Continuing 
Education for Kentucky Hunters Education Instructors.  
Motion #10 by Mewhorter, second by Combs to allow 
the KDFWR use of the clubhouse and Delabar Lodge on 
April 29 for a continuing education Instructors Course.  
Motion passed unanimously.

6.	 BGSL Fish Fry  President Delabar stated that the Kitchen 
Division is requesting June 24, 2006 from 5 to 8 for the 
Fish Fry.  Claude Jacobs stated the he would like to see the 
club get back to having the fish fry as a membership drive.  
Walter Bowman stated that July 4th would be a perfect day 
for the fish fry and celebration.  Motion #11 by Jacobs, 
second by Maness to approve June 24 or July 4th for the 
date of the fish fry with the final date to be decided 
pending approval from the Kitchen Division President.  
Motion passed unanimous.

8.	MOTIONS:  
Motion #12 by Blackburn, second by Morgan to approve ATA 
shoots for the Trap Division on March 19, March 26, April 2, 
April 9, April 29, April 30, May 20, May 21, June 11, June 
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18, July 9, July 30, August 27, September 2, September 2, 
September 4, September 10, September 24, October 1 and 
October 15, 2006.   Motion carried unanimously.
Motion #13 by Kass, second by Bowman to approve the Bass 
Division Tournament Dates:  March 10 and March 11 – Dale 
Hollow Lake, April 2 – Herrington Lake, April 15 – Kincaid 
Lake, April 29 and April 30 – Lake Barkley, May 20 and 
May 21 –Barren River, June 2 – Herrington Lake, June 16 
– Herrington Lake, July 7 – Herrington Lake, July 21 - Guist 
Creek Lake, August 11 – Herrington Lake, August 26 – Lake 
Cumberland, September 16 – Youth Tournament, September 
30 – Green River Lake and October 14 and 15, 2006 – Classic 
Rough and Nolin.   Motion carried unanimously.
Motion #14 by Blackburn, second by Combs, to approve 
open shoot dates for Trap Division on March 5, 12 and 
Thursday nights March through October.  Motion carried 
unanimously.
Motion #15 by Inman, second by Maness to approve an 
Invitational Open Shoot to be held May 26-27 at the Muzzle 
Loader Division.  Motion carried unanimously.
Motion #16 by Jacobs, second by Martin to set the maximum 
of members to 2500.  This should build a waiting list which 
will build ownership to existing members and create a waiting 
list.  Membership has not been full for 4 or more years.  
There was much discussion on this motion.  Motion #17 by 
Maness, second by Kass to table the motion.  Motion to table 
motion #16 passed unanimously.  

9.	OTHER BUSINESS

•	 Ken Maness stated that he would like to pursue grants 
that are available for the Archery Division’s Youth 
Program.

•	 Mike Pinkston stated that he would provide information 
on a tax deduction for up to $250 at the next 
meeting.

•	 Letter from Thomas Spaulding.  President Delabar 
read the letter from Thomas Spaulding regarding 
the proposed new lake.  Walt Bowman stated that  
information should be placed in the Sportsmen’s Trail 
asking if any member had geotechnical investigation 
experience to help on this project.

Meeting adjourned at 10:45 p.m.

Skeet and Sporting Clays Division

Fellow Members,

Skeet and Sporting Clays will sponsor an introduction to 
these venues on Saturday, May 6th , 2006.  We would like to have you 
register for this event so that we can anticipate the needed personnel 
to support this effort.  Under a new resolution passed in the February 
BGSL board meeting, each venue will hold an introduction for club 
members once a quarter.  This will Be Skeet and Sporting Clay’s first 
offering in support of this resolution.  Please contact Terry Morgan 
at tcmorgan1@alltel.net by e-mail or phone him at 859-858-4360.  
Further details will be handled by either of those communication 
methods.  We will have a morning class starting about 10:00 A.M. and 

an afternoon class starting at 2:00 P.M.  Hope you can participate.  

	 During the past few years the popularity and growth of 
shotgun sports has significantly increased.  Individuals find the 
sport provides various opportunities for family recreation, hunting 
practice, benefit fund raising, business networking and competition 
events.  Currently, Blue Grass Sportsman’s League has six trap fields, 
two skeet fields and two sporting clays courses, providing a variety 
of shooting venues.  Recent addition of new skeet traps, automated 
sporting clays traps, club carts and voice-automated trap fields has 
been acknowledged by our members and their guests.  
The Skeet and Sporting Clays Division is offering the 
following to members of the Blue Grass Sportsman’s 
League.
$2,000	 Life-Time Divisional Membership – 115 Sporting 

Clays 100 bird rounds at $10 each.
                                               Shooting Station Sponsorship and 

Plaque Recognition.
$1,500	 Life-Time Divisional Membership – 75 Sporting 

Clay 100 bird rounds at $10 each. Plaque 
Recongnition.

$1,000	 Life-Time Divisional Membership – 50 Sporting 
Clay 100 bird rounds at $10 each. Plaque 
Recognition.

$500	 20 Sporting Clay 100 bird rounds at $10 each. 
Plaque Recognition.

$250 	 10 Sporting Clays 100 bird rounds at $10 each. 
Plaque Recognition.

*100 bird sporting clay rounds remunerable by individual 
member only.
Donations of any amount are appreciated.
	 Response to these donor opportunities has been extraordinary. 
Since its inception we have implemented an automated 100 Sporting 
Course, automated 5-Stand. We are currently seeking donations to 
complete a 5-Stand shooting deck, provide new Sporting Course 
shooting stations and sporting course road.  Our goal is to provide 
automated 5-Stand and 2 100 Sporting Courses for daily use. The 
expectation is to provide our members an unsurpassed exclusive 
shotgun sports facility.
Thank you,
Officers, Directors, Sporting Clays Committee  
(Donations may be made at the Skeet and Sporting Clays Division 
during operating hours or be made payable to BGSL Skeet and 
Sporting Clays and mailed to: 3061 Old Field Way, Lexington, 
KY 40513-1724)

New BGSL Guest 
Check-in Policy

	 The new guest check-in kiosk is now operational and located in 
the foyer entrance of the main clubhouse. All BGSL members that 
bring a guest can now obtain their guest pass at this facility. The 
policy will be an honor system and will be in place when you get this 
newsletter. In addition to this kiosk you will now be able to pick up 
and pay for guest passes from “Open Division Events” as they are 
scheduled and convenient to you.
	 You will be able to fill out the guest pass, sign it, remove and 
keep your copy, stuff the original and your money ($10 per guest) 
in a provided envelope and deposit it in a slot. At this point, you’re 
covered and can go to the range and enjoy the facility. We feel this 
“Honor System” will enhance your membership and increase the 
productivity of our Operations staff. You still can contact the opera-
tions personnel if you would prefer or your situation requires their 
assistance. 
	 Always remember, if you bring a non-member to the club, and 
you intend to shoot on the ranges or fish in our waters, you must 
obtain a guest pass. If you just want to show them around, hike or 
camp you do not need the guest pass. This new policy is a nice re-
cruitment tool you now have at your disposal to start accumulating 
your sponsored recruits.
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NRA Women on Target @ the BGSL
May 20,2006

Start Time:  8:30 a.m.
Pre-registration Required

A special day just for the ladies! We will have instruction in 5
venues, (Shotgun, Rifle, Pistol, Archery and Black Powder). There will be
instructors for each venue that can take you through the basics to advanced
levels. The program will supply equipment, firearms, ammo and targets. Lunch
is provided and there is a $10 fee.

Pre-registration is required. May 10th is the deadline and this event
will be limited to 50 participants.

Women On Target
May 20, 2006

Start Time 8:30 a.m.
$10 Registration Fee

Name: ____________________________________________________

Address: __________________________________________________

Phone#___________________________________________________
E-mail: ___________________________________________________
Make checks payable to BGSL

For more information contact:
 Amy Yeager at 859-936-6937 or 859-319-2686

jayeager4@earthlink.net
Greg Delabar at 859-539-1634 or E-mail gregdelabar@insightbb.com

Mail registration to: BGSL
2500 Handy’s Bend Rd

Wilmore, KY 40390
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BGSL Youth Committee (S.C.O.P.E.) 
April 2006

Bring-A-Kid / Teach-A-Kid

    APRIL 29th COWBOY MATCH 12:00
Come have an awesome time with cowboys & six-shooters, 12:00 Noon at the Pistol and Bull’s-eye Ranges.  Lunch and then 

lots of fun.

MAY 13th  AIR GUN 12:00
If you think shooting BB guns is fun, then you’ll love air rifles. These guys have some of the coolest guns and targets 

anyone has ever seen. So, come on down for some real fun!

JUNE 2nd, 3rd and 4th
10th Annual FAMILY FUN DAYS

This event is sponsored by the LKS and NTWF and is open to anyone in the state. Join us Friday evening for a 
potluck dinner and Saturday morning with breakfast. The entire day is stacked full of shooting sports and other events. 

Saturday evening is a HUGE pig roast, mmm... Sure is GOOD! This is one of the biggest events for the BGSL all year. So, 
bring your campers, tents and a hungry belly on down for a good time.

                                                                                                      

As always S.C.O.P.E. and BGSL youth events are open to you and any friend’s,
families and groups that you want to bring or let know about our program.
(Feel free to pass this flyer along to anyone you may feel is interested.)

And there are usually no costs.  Come on down to the club and let’s have some fun!

A New Lefty Taught by our New Lefty Amy Yeager

Sportsmen, Conservationist’s & Outdoorsmen Pursuing Excellence
Don Young 859-608-7843 youth@bgslinc.com

Rebecca Young 859-887-3464 / Jim & Amy Yeager 859-936-6937 / Greg Richardson 859-885-7471
S.C.O.P.E. Email Newsletter www.bgslinc.com / 859-858-4060
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Pistol Division

Several pistol division members competed in the 2006 Bluegrass Winter State Games at Morehead.  We 
participated in several events including .22 pistol, .22 rifle, air pistol and air rifle.  All of us won medals.  I competed in 
three events, winning gold (1st place) in all three events.  But to be honest, I have to tell you what John said about my 
medals.  “Yeah, mom you came in first in all your events but you also came in last in all of them!”  Yep, he’s right, I 
was the only woman competing - too bad for women who stayed home.  Everyone else from BGSL won medals - they 
had people to compete against – and we all had a great time. 

Winter has not been kind to IDPA matches at BGSL.  Still, wind, rain, cold and snow have not kept shooters 
home on match days.  Hopefully we will enjoy better weather at the next match, April 15.

USPSA/IPSC matches continued in spite of the weather.  The next match will take place April 2 or May 7 
– depending on when you receive this newsletter.

Cowboy Action Shooters began their season at the club on March 26.  The next Cowboy match will be held 
April 23.  There will be a S.C.O.P.E. Cowboy match April 29.  Gather up your young buckaroos and join in the fun. 

Bull’s-eye shooters have left the comforts of indoor shooting and moved back outside.  Practices are Wednesday 
nights from 6 – 7 at the bull’s-eye range with matches the second Sunday of each month.  

Carole Bryant 

BASS DIVISION

	 There are only so many times that you can wash your boat, re-organize your tackle and re-spool your reels.  That time 
has come and gone.  It is time to go fishing.  The season starts March 11th and 12th at Dale Hollow.  Anyone in the BGSL should 
consider going with us, it will be a fun weekend.  If you don’t think you can handle a whole weekend for the first time out, 
then consider April 2nd at Herrington Lake.  You can qualify to fish the classic without going more than an hour and a half from 
Lexington.  All you need is the desire; we will teach you to fish and the more fishermen the better.

	 The 2006 Schedule is as follows:

	 April 02 			   - Herrington Lake
	 April 15 			   - Kincaid Lake
	 April 29th & April 30th	 - Lake Barkley
	 May 20th & 21st		  - Barron River
	 June 2			   - Herrington Lake 	Night
	 June 11			   - Herrington Lake	 Night
	 July 7				   - Herrington Lake	 Night
	 July 21			   - Guist Creek		  Night
	 August 11			   - Herrington Lake	 Night
	 August 26			   - Cumberland Lake	 Night
	 September 30		  - Green River	
	 October 14th & 15th	- Classic 	 Rough River & Nolin

If you think you might want to try it, just call any one in the Bass Division or call the President, Rudy Tester 255-6560.
I can’t wait to get started and I hope to see you there.

Submitted by 
John Lingenfelter
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Morgan’s Meanderings 
            The first thing I would like to do this month is thank those of you who communicated with me about your feelings, ideas and concerns.  They were insightful, 
positive and well received.  I plan to incorporate as much as I can of your communications into these monthly ruminations.	 

           As I listen to members comments (some intended and some unintended), I feel that the root of many of these comments is “change” more than anything 
else.  This bugaboo of a word causes some people’s pulse to flutter rapidly with anxiety because they have the dread that what they have become comfortable with 
and know how to handle is going to become just the opposite.  This always causes various levels of frustration in anybody and makes us want to say and do things 
that will cause the change not to take place.  On the other hand, this same word causes the titillation of anticipation in others because they feel that something that 
they are not entirely satisfied with will become better and they are anxious to see and participate in what they think will be something new and exciting.  

Well!  In my view neither one of these views is right or wrong but each of us usually ends up on one side or the other of this fence and hopefully these contrasting 
views will lead to debate that will help level the differences between the parties or it could lead to severe confrontation whereby a distinct split takes place.  I 
guess that is one of the good/bad things about a democratic institution.  We can choose to participate with the group that won the vote or we can choose to secede 
and form our own group.  Sometimes “it is good to be king” as Mel Brooks would say.

           I would be the first to admit that as a democratic institution, the BGSL has made many a blunder when it comes to spending money or “improving” things.  
(Do I need to mention the lake?)  Can you tell me of one democratic institution that you know of that has not made mistakes like that?  It comes with the territory.  
Instead of throwing up your hands in frustration I would urge you to become more of an integral part of the League and join in the process.  Form a group that has 
an agenda to propose.  Attend board meetings and get the straight skinny as well as voice concerns and listen to rebuttals.  Some things might appear to be foolish 
or poorly thought out, but if you had an opportunity to hear what was behind most of these decisions, you would more than likely change your mind or at least 
understand why they were made, even if you did not agree with them.   The people who serve on the board put in many hours a month as committee members in 
addition to the 3 to 4 hours they spend on the last Tuesday of the month (7:00 till 11:00 P.M.) to try to make things work.

            Now how does all that fit into the concept of change?  It fits because change is constant and unrelenting.  It is either going on slowly or quickly but is 
undeniable.  Lots of different things foment change and many of them are from outside sources that we cannot anticipate easily.  

            One of the members that wrote to me was commenting on change in the sense that he has, in his 60 years of life, had the opportunity to belong to six 
different gun clubs in different parts of the country.  He was taught his basic gun concepts by a Marine.  He commented that BGSL is the only club he has belonged 
to that has a “brass” problem.  Our biggest brass problem is on the General Purpose Range.  This is essentially the only range we have that is not “sponsored” 
or supervised by a group of people with skills and experience.  How will we transfer those skills and experience you members have to our new and upcoming 
shooters?  I hope it will be by example and friendly and courteous interaction with those who obviously do not know the etiquette of a range (such as turning on 
the “cold” range lights and claxon when you go down range), sweeping up brass, putting guns on the table when safety requires it and so on.  Many of our people 
evidently have not had the opportunity to participate in the routines of proper range safety and thusly do things that evidence a lack of experience.  They can only 
learn if we give them the benefit of our experience.  This is change in action.  The new is replacing the old, slowly but surely.  It is only right and proper that the 
new benefit from the old.  Be a Big Brother if necessary.  

            I hope to see you next month via the newsletter and please don’t hesitate to communicate with me.

Terry Morgan

Muzzle Loading Division

We have had some good shoots this year.  The winner of the January aggregate was John Ruland and 
Harold Moore the winner in February.  We also had a woods walk shoot the fifth Sunday in January and 
first place went to Harold.  We have been busy planning our calendar for the year.  The Lexington Parks 
and Recreation has invited the division to participate in the McConnell Springs Founders Day event 
on May 20th with club members being in period dress and setting up an encampment for that era.  We 
plan to participate and if you are interested, call Archie Hillard @ 859-748-0499.  This is a good way 
to promote the historical era we portray and to also promote the division.  We have our open shoots the 
fourth Sunday of each month and any month with the fifth Sunday, remember to attend our woods walk 
shoot.  So, come on out and shoot with us.    
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